
Support Emails for the 3 majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences (Pre-Veterinary 
Medicine and Animal Biosciences, Animal and Food Science, Food Science) 

 

Department of Applied Economics and Statistics 
From: Awokuse, Titus O  
Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 10:20 AM 

To: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 

Subject: RE: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letter Request 

 
Dear Kali, 
With regards to your request below, I approve of the continued use of APEC Department as part of the 
requirements for the three majors in ANFS Department.  
 
Thanks.  
 TOA 
 __________________________________________ 
Titus  O. Awokuse  
Professor and Chair 
Dept. of Applied Economics & Statistics 
213 Townsend Hall 
University of Delaware 
Newark, DE 19716 
Phone: 302-831-1323 
Website: http://www.udel.edu/FREC/awokuse/web/TOA_Homepage.htm 
___________________________________________  
From: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth  
Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2014 11:12 PM 
To: Awokuse, Titus O 
Cc: Brumit, Maggie; Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 
Subject: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letter Request 
 
Dear Titus: 
We changed our course curricula for the three majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences 5 
year ago, and consequently these three majors are up for review for permanent status this Spring. So far 
our request for permanent status is going well, but this year the faculty senate is requesting that I have 
support letters from the departments outside of ANFS involved in our curriculum. 
We have ~50-70 new students total each year majoring in 3 majors (Food Science, Animal and Food 
Sciences, Pre-veterinary Medicine and Animal Biosciences)that need to take STAT 200. We will not have 
more students than usual, but if you are in support that our students take this course, would you please 
reply to this email and let me know. 
I apologize for the late notice and urgent turnaround time. I would appreciate it if you would please 
send me an email of support as soon as you can, and perhaps in time for the faculty senate to vote on 
this before May 5. 
 
Thank you so much for your time and consideration. 
Sincerely, 
Kali Kniel, Assistant Chair, Department of Animal and Food Sciences 
 

tel:302-831-1323
http://www.udel.edu/FREC/awokuse/web/TOA_Homepage.htm


Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry 
 
From: Murray Johnston [mailto:mvj@udel.edu]  

Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 9:40 AM 
To: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 

Cc: Burns, Eileen L 
Subject: Re: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letter Request 

 
Dear Dr. Kniel, 
With this email, I confirm that the Chemistry and Biochemistry Department supports granting 
permanent status to the three programs mentioned in your email.  We are committed to teaching the 
relevant course in the future and we will be able to handle the number of students you anticipate for 
these programs.  Please contact me if you have any questions. 
Best, 
Murray 
 
Murray V. Johnston 

Professor and Chair 

Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry 

University of Delaware 

Newark, DE 19716 

 

Office: Brown Laboratory, Room 102C 

Phone: 302.831.1247 

Fax:  302.831.6335 

Email: mvj@udel.edu 

Internet: www.udel.edu/chem/johnston/ 

On 4/24/14, 11:23 PM, Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth wrote: 
Dear Dr. Johnston: 
  
We changed our course curricula for the three majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences 5 
year ago, and consequently these three majors are up for review for permanent status this Spring. So far 
our request for permanent status is going well, but this year the faculty senate is requesting that I have 
support letters from the departments outside of ANFS involved in our curriculum. 
  
We have ~50-70 new students total each year majoring in 3 majors (Food Science, Animal and Food 
Sciences, Pre-veterinary Medicine and Animal Biosciences)that need to take CHEM 103 and 104. Fewer 
students (10-50) will need to take upper level courses include combinations of CHEM 220 and 221, 321 
and 322, 213 and 215, 214 and 216 or 527. We will not have more students than usual, but if you are in 
support that our students continuing to take these courses, would you please reply to this email and let 
me know. 
  
I apologize for the late notice and urgent turnaround time. I would appreciate it if you would please 
send me an email of support as soon as you can, and perhaps in time for the faculty senate to vote on 
this before May 5. 
  
Thank you so much for your time and consideration. 
  
Sincerely, 
Kali Kniel, Assistant Chair, Department of Animal and Food Sciences 

mailto:mvj@udel.edu
http://www.udel.edu/chem/johnston/


Department of Mathematics 
 
From: John A. Pelesko [mailto:pelesko@math.udel.edu]  

Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 9:06 AM 
To: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 

Cc: burns@math.udel.edu 
Subject: Re: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letters 

 
Hi Kali, 
 
We absolutely support your students taking these courses and your request for permanent status. 
Please let me know if you need anything else. 
 
Best, 
 
John 
 
On 4/24/2014 11:16 PM, Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth wrote: 
Dear Dr. Pelesko: 
  
We changed our course curricula for the three majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences 5 
year ago, and consequently these three majors are up for review for permanent status this Spring. So far 
our request for permanent status is going well, but this year the faculty senate is requesting that I have 
support letters from the departments outside of ANFS involved in our curriculum. 
  
We have ~50-70 new students total each year majoring in 3 majors (Food Science, Animal and Food 
Sciences, Pre-veterinary Medicine and Animal Biosciences)that need to take MATH 221 (and pre-
requisite courses) . We will not have more students than usual, but if you are in support that our 
students take these courses, would you please reply to this email and let me know. 
  
I apologize for the late notice and urgent turnaround time. I would appreciate it if you would please 
send me an email of support as soon as you can, and perhaps in time for the faculty senate to vote on 
this before May 5. 
  
Thank you so much for your time and consideration. 
  
Sincerely, 
 Kali Kniel, Assistant Chair, Department of Animal and Food Sciences 
  
--  

John A. Pelesko 

Professor and Chair 

Department of Mathematical Sciences 

University of Delaware 

 
  
  
  

 



 
Department of Biological Sciences  
 

From: Duncan, Randall Lyle  

Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 12:31 PM 
To: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 

Cc: Reigle, Elizabeth A; Walsh, Patricia M 
Subject: RE: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letters Information 

 
Dear Dr. Kniel-Tolbert, 
 
The Faculty of the Department of Biological Sciences has approved your request to use courses in our 
curriculum for the elevation to Permanent Status for the three majors listed: Food Science, Animal and 
Food Science and Pre-Veterinary and Animal Sciences.  We have enjoyed having your majors in our 
classes during the provisional period and look forward to continued interaction with these students and 
your department.  Please let me know if you need an official hardcopy of this approval. 
 
Best regards, 
Randy 
 
Randall L. Duncan, Ph.D. 
Professor and Chair 
Dept. of Biological Sciences 
University of Delaware 
 
From: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth  

Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2014 11:08 PM 
To: Walsh, Patricia M; Duncan, Randall Lyle 

Cc: Reigle, Elizabeth A; Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 

Subject: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letters Information 

 
Dear Pat and Randy: 
 
We changed our course curricula for the three majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences 5 
year ago, and consequently these three majors are up for review for permanent status this Spring. So far 
our request for permanent status is going well, but this year the faculty senate is requesting that I have 
support letters from the departments outside of ANFS involved in our curriculum. 
 
We have ~50-70 new students total each year majoring in 3 majors (Food Science, Animal and Food 
Sciences, Pre-veterinary Medicine and Animal Biosciences)that need to take BISC courses including BISC 
207 and 208. Fewer students take BISC 300 and 276. We will not have more students than usual, but if 
you are in support that our students take these courses, would you please reply to this email and let me 
know. 
 
 
Thank you so much for your time and consideration. 
Sincerely, 
Kali Kniel, Assistant Chair, Department of Animal and Food Sciences 
 



Department of Physical Sciences 
 

From: Nowak, Edmund R  
Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 3:56 PM 

To: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 
Cc: Welch, Patricia D. 

Subject: RE: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letter Request 

 
Hi Kali, 
  My apologizes, your earlier email dropped below my radar.  I do support these majors taking PHYS201 
and PHYS202.  I believe the physical concepts taught, the critical thinking, and the problem solving that 
takes place in this course sequence is most relevant to the majors.  Moreover, it is this particular 
sequence that is the appropriate one for your majors. 
 
Please let me know if you need additional information or detail in support of your application for 
permanent status. 
Best regards, 
Dr. Ed Nowak 
Professor and Chair 
Physics and Astronomy 
 
From: Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth  

Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2014 11:19 PM 
To: Nowak, Edmund R 

Cc: Welch, Patricia D.; Kniel-Tolbert, Kalmia Elisabeth 
Subject: ANFS Department Majors Permanent Status Support Letter Request 

 
Dear Dr. Nowak: 
 
We changed our course curricula for the three majors in the Department of Animal and Food Sciences 5 
year ago, and consequently these three majors are up for review for permanent status this Spring. So far 
our request for permanent status is going well, but this year the faculty senate is requesting that I have 
support letters from the departments outside of ANFS involved in our curriculum. 
 
We have ~50-70 new students total each year majoring in 3 majors (Food Science, Animal and Food 
Sciences, Pre-veterinary Medicine and Animal Biosciences)that need to take PHYS 201 and 202 . We will 
not have more students than usual, but if you are in support that our students continuing to take these 
courses, would you please reply to this email and let me know. 
 
I apologize for the late notice and urgent turnaround time. I would appreciate it if you would please 
send me an email of support as soon as you can, and perhaps in time for the faculty senate to vote on 
this before May 5. 
 
Thank you so much for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kali Kniel, Assistant Chair, Department of Animal and Food Sciences 
 
 


